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Ryan Bane  

City of Santa Cruz Planning and Community Development Department 

809 Center Street 

Santa Cruz, CA 95060 

Subject: Peer Review of Historical Significance Evaluation of Garfield Park Christian Church located at 111 

Errett Circle, Santa Cruz, California (APN 00415101) 

Dear Mr. Bane 

Per request by the City of Santa Cruz, Dudek submitted a peer review of the Department of Parks and Recreation 

(DPR) 523 form set for the Garfield Park Christian Church located at 111 Errett Circle, Santa Cruz, California (APN 

00415101) prepared by Page & Turnbull, Inc., (dated May 2019) on August 23, 2019. This letter provided a 

summary of suggested changes to Page & Turnbull’s DPR. In summary, the changes suggested ensuring that the 

subject building under was fully evaluated under NRHP/CRHR and local criteria. Dudek also suggested re-

addressing or removing mention of the 2018 DPR form prepared by Bamburg and adding a brief note regarding 

application of NRHP/CRHR Criteria Consideration A.  

Dudek recently received a copy of the revised DPR and found that all suggestions and concerns have been 

adequately addressed. Should you have any questions or concerns regarding this peer review, please do not 

hesitate to contact me directly at khaley@dudek.com or (916) 539-2202. 

 

Sincerely, 

____________________________________ 

Kathryn Haley, MA 

Senior Architectural Historian 
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